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1) The meeting was called to order by the chair at 3:30 PM.





2) Members and guests introduced themselves.





Roster Check


Frank Stepniak has requested membership of the sub-committee, which was granted. Glen Luzzi has resigned from the subcommittee and its working groups.





Approval of May 10th 2000 minutes


Minutes were accepted as circulated.





5) Report from the Chair


Tim Royster reported on the ADSCOM meeting.  The proposed reorganization of the PES along the lines reported at the last meeting has been abandoned.  However, it is expected that the Summer and Winter meetings will be replaced by Spring and Fall meetings, probably in the year 2003.  When this happens we may have to adjust our schedule so as not to conflict with these meetings.  As a result, the long-term plans for Switchgear meetings are a little fuzzy at the moment.  Keith Gray has resigned as standards coordinator for Switchgear Committee as he has been appointed secretary of the Technical Council.  Dean Sigmon will take over as standards coordinator as of January 1 2001. The IEEE is encouraging everyone to use electronic ballots.  Tim said that this would be discussed at the Switchgear committee meeting the following morning.  For an electronic ballot, all in the balloting group will have to have access to e-mail and the Internet.  Tim reported that the common clause Working Group hopes to have a ballot prior to the next meeting.  There is still much controversy surrounding altitude correction factor and it is hoped that a ballot will bring this to a head.  The IEEE is offering to perform an editorial process on a document prior to its ballot.  In this way, it is hoped to avoid many editorial comments in the ballot.





Tim reported that we are requesting a PAR to revise (extend the life) of C37.40.  This is because of the re-affirmation negative associated with altitude correction factors.  The revision of C37.40 will address this issue, and a letter will be sent to the negative voter to request that the negative be withdrawn, so that the present document will continue to exist while it is being amended. Tim will do this before the 27th of October.  Working Group chairs are being asked to submit a list of active members to Jody Haasz (j.haasz@ieee.org) for the purpose of indemnification.  This is to be sent in the form of a spreadsheet, which can be downloaded from the IEEE Web site.  Once again, members were asked to apply for senior status if they are qualified as this enables us to have more fellows.





6) Document/Project Coordinating Committee - R. Ranjan


Kris reported that C37.41-2000 is awaiting printing, and PC 37.48.1 has been balloted (see report attached).  On Kris’s suggestion, Tim confirmed that, due to the small number of documents now in process, this committee would be temporarily disbanded. Kris was thanked for his efforts over many years in coordinating documents.





7) Working Group Reports





Revision of Fuse Standards -- John Leach reported that the Working Group met on October 11th 2000, with 14 of 17 active members present.  He reported that the ASC C37 committee ballot of C37.41 had been completed and the document should now be approved by ANSI.  The editor worked on C37.41 for eight months and produced an edited document on October 6th. There were a great many changes to the document (probably 500) most very minor but with some significant changes.  The Working Group discussed these significant changes and some were accepted while others were rejected. The remainder of the meeting was spent discussing proposed changes to definitions in C37.40.





Full Range Fuses -- Frank Muench reported that the Working Group met on Tuesday October the 10th and again on Wednesday October 11th to discuss the results of the ballot of C 37.48.1, the Application Guide for Current-limiting Fuses.  Once again the IEEE did not parallel ballot ASC C37, despite assurances that this would not happen again.  However, no significant time should be lost as quite extensive changes had to be made to the document to resolve negative ballots, and a recirculation will be required.  The IEEE will be asked to ballot ASC C37 at this time.  Many comments were associated with the figures, due to difficulties with Microsoft Word.  It is proposed to redraw many of the figures and then scan them.  Bit-map drawings will then be embedded in the word document.  The goal will be to correct the figures by Nov. 11th, review the figures and put a new draft together by January 11, 2001 and then request a recirculation by March 11.  This should allow the Working Group to address any additional ballot comments at their next meeting.





8) Report of Liaison to Other Committees





NEMA -- Kris Ranjan reported that the NEMA committee met on Tuesday, October 10th from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. with seven members and seven guests.  He reported that Mervis Calwise has resigned from NEMA.  Ken Gettman filled in for her.  NEMA’s Switchgear section is studying the concept of adopting IEC standards as primary documents.  There was some concern that an unqualified endorsement of IEC documents might dilute the effectiveness, internationally, of ANSI documents.  Kris reported that C37.46 and C37.47 were in the final stages before printing (with a 2000 date).  The ballots of documents C37.42, C37.43 and C37.45 were discussed.  The next ballot of these documents will be sent to members and to the high-voltage fuse subcommittee for review and comments. Document C37.44 is still being considered for withdrawal since no one is making oil fuse cutouts anymore.  NEMA staff will contact users to check if the standard is still required. 





b) ER&P COMMITTEE -- Tim reported that there are three new technical awards, including one for the contribution of young engineers.  John Brunke has been appointed to the fellows review board.





c) COMMON CLAUSES -- the Working Group will try to ballot a document containing alternative approaches to altitude correction factor.  One will be the same as is presently published while the other will give correcting factors from sea level.  It is proposed that individual Working Groups will specify which method is to be used (it is believed that the IEC is considering this same approach).  C37.100, definitions, is no longer under Switchgear control but will be maintained by the relay committee.  No one from Switchgear was prepared to take up this project.  It is becoming evident that there are problems associated with finding common clauses that apply to all products under the Switchgear umbrella.





 9) Report of IEC Activities -- John Leach reported on events of the last five months (see attached report).  Since the report was given, he has been assigned a username and password and now has access to IEC documents.





10) Unfinished Business  -- None





11) New Business: None 


  


12) Future Meetings:    					


		


		Charleston SC, Mills House	May 20 - 24, 2001


		Quebec City		September 30-October 4, 2001


		Newport, RI (?)		Spring 2002


		San Francisco, CA (?)	Fall 2002





13) The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 PM.


Respectfully Submitted,





			                       		 John G. Leach, Secretary


�


PROJECT STATUS - OCTOBER 2000 





	Document	PAR	PAR	Contact	Status   	Status     


		ID		Number	DATE	Person	Date	





	C37.41 – 2000	PC37.41	06/95		J.G. Leach	10/00	Due for printing


			              	(828) 322 2860						       				T. Royster


					(804) 271 5327						


					


	C37.48.1	PC37.48.1	02/90		F. Muench	10/00	Balloted: resolving		application guide				(262) 691 8310	 	negatives


	For current-limiting				T Royster		


	Fuses				(804) 271 5327	











IEC Report for TC32 and SC32A, May 2000 to October 2000





No IEC meetings of our technical committee or sub-committee have occurred during this period as, contrary to my last report, no meetings were held at the September General meeting in Sweden.  The original plan for SC32A was to have a Maintenance Group (formerly working group 3) meeting in Sweden to discuss the inputs from Australia and the USA.  Our inputs on recovery voltage duration, high temperature testing and parallel fuse tests (taken mostly from C37.41) were sent by ANSI to the IEC secretary, Serge Theoleyre, in February.  Since ANSI strongly discourages any IEC contact, except through them, I was not aware that this input was not passed on to the SC chair (Phil Rosen).  Consequently, in the absence of the USA input, Phil cancelled the maintenance group meeting.  When I finally found out there was to be no meeting, I contacted Phil directly and learned that he had not seen the USA input.





When this information finally reached him, it was decided that we would try to have a meeting towards the end of the year. However, procedures for the new way of handling inputs to existing documents are not yet well established.  Consequently, Serge proposed polling national committees as to whether they wanted the Maintenance Group to address the issues raised by the USA and Australia (but without circulating their comments).  I suggested to Phil that this seemed an odd way of proceeding as, in the absence of seeing the proposed changes, in effect we were just asking “Are you in agreement that the document should not stay forever the way it is now?” I was under the impression that the Maintenance Group was obligated to review all proposed inputs to an existing document.  Last week I learned that, after further discussion, Phil and Serge have decided to circulate the USA comments to the national committees, since the Australian comments have already been seen by everyone (they were sent, too late for consideration, as input to the CD discussed in Houston in 1998).  The national committees will be asked to vote on whether the Maintenance Group should examine these inputs, with a view to including them in the next revision of  60282-1 (probably in about 5 years time).   This vote should be completed by early December, and we hope to have a meeting in January or February 2001. [Note: at the NEMA meeting in Tucson, Ken Gettman, International Standards Manager for NEMA says that this is not how the maintenance Group is supposed to operate, and my original understanding was correct!].





Other activities:


Results of the committee draft vote (32A/198/CDV(IEC60282-1) have been placed on the IEC server.  There were two negatives, but negatives at this stage are ignored providing there are sufficient affirmative votes (unless there happens to be a meeting at which one can persuade enough people to support you, as happened with the US and  Full-Range fuses a few years ago!). The report of the voting is also posted.  These documents are password protected, and I am currently trying to find out from ANSI how we get to view them!  Apparently the results of the editing committee have also been sent to the national committees, several weeks ago, but I have not yet received them.  There seems to be a lack of communication between ANSI and our TAG (and they have not returned e-mails or phone calls in the last week), but I will keep trying to get answers!


[Note: subsequent to this report, I have been issued a username and password by ANSI.] 





Dr. John G. Leach, 


Technical Advisor for IEC TC32 and SC32A


10-6-00
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